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December 8, 2021  

Dear Bobcat Family, 

 

I would like to take this time to update the entire Bobcat Community regarding the district’s 

plans as we respond to the unfortunate absence of our Superintendent, Mr. Roger Ellis.  Mr. Ellis 

experienced a medical emergency resulting in his admission into the hospital.  He is currently 

receiving the very best treatment by a wonderful team of doctors who are intent on making him 

well.  Please know that we are communicating daily with Mr. Ellis’s wife and family, and we 

will update you periodically regarding his progress as permitted by the family.   

Due to this occurrence and in anticipation of the need for Mr. Ellis to be out for a period of time, 

a Special Board Meeting was held on Monday, December 6th, 2021 and action was taken to 

appoint me as Acting Superintendent in order to support the ongoing operations of the district.  I 

am both humbled and honored to serve the Rio Hondo community in this capacity during this 

temporary period as I, together with you, pray for and anticipate Mr. Ellis’s full recovery and 

return.   

As the Bobcat Family, our charge continues to be to work together to accomplish the mission 

and vision of our school district in the best interest of the students and the community we serve.  

As we move toward meeting these expectations, I am confident that, by working together, we 

will move forward and obtain positive outcomes in all areas of operation.   

On behalf of the entire RHISD Board of Trustees, we thank you, in advance, for all that you do 

for our students and for your continued thoughts and prayers for Mr. Ellis and his family.   

Most Sincerely,  

 

Raul J. Trevino 

Acting Superintendent  

 

 

 




